
April 2020	 www.5m2lions.org	

Inside this Issue…
DG Elect article, DG Travels..................................Page 2

1st VDG Elect article..............................................Page 3

LCIF..........................................................................Page 4

KidSight....................................................................Page 5

Global Service Team - FMSC............................Pages 6-7

Children’s Cancer Foundationl..............................Page 8

Protocol, Public Relations......................................Page 8

Viewing Forward.....................................................Page 9

Hearing Foundation................................................Page 9

Officer Training.......................................................Page 9

Journey for Service...........................................................Page 10

Project New Hope............................................................Page 11

Advertised Events...........................................Pages 12-14

5m2 Lions’ 
News

5m2 Lions’ 
News

Driven to Serve
Lion Brian Thies, District Governor

March came in like a Lion, but certainly 
has gone out with the Coronavirus or 
COVID-19. Shelter in place, closings, 
cancellations, postponements, social 
distancing, no hugs, no handshakes, 
hoarding of toilet paper. THIS IS NOT 
WHAT LIONS DO. We find opportunities 
to serve our communities instead of ob-
stacles. I hope our members have been 

reaching out to our elderly, those living alone and those in 
assisted living and nursing homes to see how we can help. 
Can we pick up their groceries, their prescriptions, their mail? 
Can we just pick up the phone and make a call just to chat.

As Lions, we ADAPT and do what we CAN DO. Take the 
Victoria Lions for instance. They showed their flexibility and 
adaptability, by going to a Drive-Up Only service for their 
fish fry literally only a couple of hours before their fish fry was 
scheduled to begin. Good Job. Lion Rose and I would have 
loved to get out and chat, but we adapted too and brought 
our fish home to enjoy. 

One of things you can do while you are sheltering in place 
is to use technology to its fullest advantage. Have a virtual 
meeting with Zoom or Google Hangouts or one on one with 
Facebook Messenger video chat. Skype, Go To Meeting, 
or House Party are some other options as well. Take this 
uninterrupted time to update your club contact list. Make 
the phone call to see if the numbers are still accurate, send a 
quick email to check on your club member. Another fun way 
to make lemonade out of the lemons COVID gave us, is to 
collect all the change or money that you would have used for 
your Starbucks, Caribou or Dunkin Doughnuts and put it in a 
piggy bank for LCIF. Tornados don’t stop just because of the 
Coronavirus. Just look to our Lion Families in Tennessee and 
Arkansas. 

Your local Lions Clubs can still make donations to your local 
food shelves, send thinking of you cards to your local assist-
ed living centers as well as nursing homes. Pay it Forward 
and have some snacks delivered to your local hospital, 
clinics, fire stations, etc. Those workers who are giving every-
thing so we can stay healthy while taking care of those that 
aren’t as fortunate as us. 

With the cancellation of the Northern Pride, Multiple Con-
vention and International Convention not being held in 
Singapore, we all need to be flexible. Several clubs have 
been forced to cancel their normal meetings as well as zone 
meetings have also been cancelled. The Journey for Service 
has been postponed possibly until June. STAY TUNED--this 
is constantly changing. 

ELECTIONS. One of the biggest questions that I have been 
asked is what about Elections both on the local level as well 
as at International. At this time we have been informed that 
all Current International Directors and International Officers 

will stay in place in their current office until the next Interna-
tional Convention in Montreal. This is due to the fact that we 
can not have international elections because the voting must 
be done at the International Convention only. 

This means that IVP Brian and Lion Lori Sheehan will not 
become IP until the International Convention in New Delhi in 
2022. 

We are fortunate to have had our elections completed at 
the Mid Winter Convention in Mankato this past February. 
This means that DGE Anna Wickenhauser, 1VDGE Glenn 
Kaufmann, and 2VDGE Kathleen Bleckeberg will all move up 
in July to their respective offices. They were duly elected and 
ready to serve 5M2. I wish them well as they are going to be 
faced with challenges and opportunities never seen before. 

PLEASE conduct your club’s elections in April. Review your 
club’s Constitution and By-Laws as to how you can conduct 
your elections. Some options you may be able to pursue are 
elections by US Mail, email, or telephone. Please enter these 
new officers into MyLCI by May 1st. Our work must go on 
albeit it may go on in a different manner than before.

As for our travels and other scheduled events, PLEASE STAY 
TUNED. This is constantly changing. 

Keep our health care workers, food chain supply workers, 
truck drivers and all essential workers in your prayers.   To-
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Get Your Lion On!
Lion Anna Wickenhauser
District Governor Elect

LIONS STRONG

I don’t really know what to say in this 
Newsletter? I know-unbelievable 
right?? I personally have gone through 
throwing myself some pity parties 
lately. 

Multiple Convention-Canceled-which means it would have 
been the 1st time I would get to wear my Navy Blazer and 
sit at the table with the DGs. 

International Convention in Singapore-Canceled-I don’t 
even want to go into that:( 

Zone Meetings, Club Meetings, District Wide Events-post-
poned or canceled or still “Pending”. That’s just in my 
Lions world. I know many of you had to cancel vacations, 
family celebrations-maybe you are feeling trapped in the 
house with your 12 year old? Trying to keep him from 
Gaming all day and trying to navigate the e-learning/Goo-
gle Classroom that is being instituted. Whoops-enough 
about me;) 

I know LCI is working out ways to help us in the coming 
months. Be patient-they are doing the best they can. So 
that brings me to another subject. In District 5M2 we are 
“Thinking outside of the box” in ways to stay connected 
with you and to keep everything moving. This is also a 
rapidly evolving process while we work out the kinks-mis-
takes are a given-so practice Kindness when you express 
feedback. We are open to constructive comments. Some 
of our Zone Chairs are going to be trying an online plat-
form Zone Meeting. I am trying out different platforms to 

host online meetings with a subcommittee to report back 
to LCI. LCI has been reaching out to a few of these provid-
ers to see if we can get our own rate? Like I said, everyone 
is thinking outside the box. 

I am also working with several others to find an email 
provider service like MailChimp or Constant Contact that 
would bring us into technology with several features that 
would be a Bonus for us and make it more user friendly 
with the Data Privacy etc. For example-every member that 
has a valid email address in the LCI database could be in 
this system. You would get the Newsletter sent directly to 
your email address-no waiting for the Club President or 
Secretary to forward them out. Of course you also would 
have the ability to “Opt In or Opt Out” of the Newslet-
ter-but why would you??? That’s one of the things it could 
do for us as a District, of course these are a paid subscrip-
tion. That’s the dilemma. I am going to send this Newslet-
ter out to several people in the district to see really how it 
works. I will post my findings next month. 

But with all of the unsure, negative ramifications going 
along with this Virus, I am so humbled and proud of ev-
eryone’s spirit in staying positive. Clubs are reaching out 
to their communities making masks for anyone who needs 
them, bringing groceries to the homebound, sending 
them letters, pictures to brighten their day. Helping the 
people that are experiencing food insecurity at this time 
and just basic necessities the list goes on and on...How 
are You Serving the Community at this time? It doesn’t 
have to be a Lions sponsored event. Send me friend 
requests on Facebook, shoot me an email or pop it in the 
mailbox. Would LOVE to hear from you.

Get Your Lion On and Be Healthy
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Lion Glenn Kaufmann
1st Vice District Governor Elect

Just like all of you, Lion Lisa and I 
are cooped up in the house trying to 
stay safe, while not losing our minds 
going stir crazy.  It’s times like these 
I wish I still had my Evel Knievel toy 
motorcycle. The things I would make 
it jump included my sister’s Holly 
Hobbie and Mrs. Beasley dolls!  I 

Did You Know…

would crank the handle on the cycle-launcher as fast as my 
ten-year-old arms would go, building up tons of energy, 
finally releasing the handle and watching the stunt magi-
cian execute his undertaking.

Friends, consider this cooped-up time as a chance to 
build up tons of energy and knowledge.  When we get 
released back to our normal way of life, we will all have an 
opportunity to go out and either work on strengthening 
our clubs, adding a few tricks to our own Lions tool bags, 
or a unique way to make our communities even better 
through a new-fangled service project.

Did you know there are many, many different ways to 
learn more about Lionism?  We only need to seek them 
out, and I hope the list below will offer you a few ideas of 
where to look.

A great place to start is the MyLion Suite (https://myapps.
lionsclubs.org/)

From the Learn “Go” button, you can find choices to take 
free online courses and ways to encourage your personal 
growth.

·	 Are you a current or incoming Club President, 
Secretary, or Treasurer?  Start the Club President 
(Secretary/Treasurer) Learning Path, to include 
Club Officer Training and Club President (Secre-
tary/Treasurer) Responsibilities.

·	 Are you looking for ways to improve your club’s 
meetings and interaction?  Take a course on Del-
egation, Effective Teams, Goal Setting, Conflict 
Resolution, or Meeting Management.

·	 Courses that work on individual skills are: Time 
Management, Team Motivation, Coaching, and 
Effective Listening.

“Hey, Glenn.  I’m not a club officer.  What about me?”  
Glad you asked.  Many of the above courses work for 
every member of both the club and district, no matter our 
role.  We all have gaps we can fill.  

Other ways to improve are innovative sessions that DG 
Brian, DGE Anna, and PDG Nancy are planning.  Whether 
in-person or through on-line sessions, Zone Chairs and 
Club Officers will receive training and be set up for suc-
cess for the 2020-21 Lion Year!!!

I encourage all of us to take our new-found alone time 
and get prepared to get back out there and Aim High, just 
like Evel did (minus all of the broken bones and crashes).
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Lion Debra Wasserman, 5M2 LCIF Coordinator 

Fellow Lions, 

I am writing this on St. Patrick’s Day. It puts me in mind of my dad who 
was Irish and also a Lion. He loved this day and could do a great Irish 
accent. Soda bread, corned beef and cabbage were often eaten. Green 
was the color of the day, actually the month. I carry on that tradition 
(have you seen my bright green purse?) Today is also a day when 
turning on the TV or checking our phones we find news of more people 
having COVID-19, new guidelines regarding the number of people who 
can gather, closings of our favorite restaurants, health clubs, theatres 
and more. The feeling of uncertainty seems so pervasive.  

Here’s what I know for sure. 

People in our own communities and around the world are in need right now.  

Quoting Dr. Jung-Yul Choi our International President 

“Lions have served for more than one hundred years. We have been there for our communities 

during countless challenges to the world. Let’s consider ways we can safely help, such as 

providing meals to low-income students whose schools are closing due to the virus. Let’s check in 

on family, friends and neighbors. Let’s continue to put our kindness in action while keeping 

health and safety in mind.” 

Again, President Choi reminds, “Now more than ever, it is important that we stand together as local 

communities, as a global community, and as Lions. Thank you for serving your community and the 

world.” 

This Photo by Unknown Author 
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The Board of Directors of the MD5M Lions KidSight Foundation, Inc has voted to 
suspend all KidSight vision screening activities until further notice. 

This action is being taken due to the impact of Covid-19 on the normal ability of 
Lions to provide screening in a safe environment. We must ensure the safety of our 
Lions as well as the children and educational professionals that they would interact 
with. 
  
Hopefully, this suspension will be of short duration and we can once again provide 
needed vision screening to our communities. 
  
Please forward this message to your District leadership team and notify all of your 
clubs of this suspension. 
  
Please let me know if you have any questions and thank you for your understanding 
and cooperation. 
  
Lion Dennis 
Dennis W. Kelly III 
Chair, Board of Directors 
MD5M Lions KidSight Foundation, Inc 

 
5M2 Lions 

We were hoping to get a Kidsight Training date scheduled, but due to the Covid-19 
precautions we will delay scheduling a date.  Hope to be able to get a date by June.  
Keep safe, and time will resolve this medical issue. 

Any questions call me at 952-445-0289. Thanks 

PDG HARRY KLENKE 

LION PAM KOENEN 
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LIONS DAY 
AT 

FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN 

MONDAY, APRIL 20, 2020 
Districts 5M2, 5M5, 5M6 and 5M7 will join together at the 3 FMSC 
facilities in the Twin Cities Metro area.  Our Mission is to pack food for 
the malnourished children of the World! 

Our goal is to have EVERY club in the 4 Districts participate in one or 
more shifts on that day.  Collaboration among LIONS, LEOS, LIONESS, 
FRIENDS AND FAMILY will make this an achievable goal!  WE NEED 
YOU TO SIGN UP NOW FOR A SHIFT OR MAYBE EVEN TWO SHIFTS!! In 
fact, ALL Lions, Leos, Lioness from ANY and ALL Districts are welcome 
to join in on this effort!! 

Donations of any amount would be VERY much appreciated!!  You can 
bring your personal donation AND/OR your Club donation to one of 
the sites on the day of the event OR you can mail it ahead of time to 
the Feed My Starving Children Coon Rapids location.  Be sure to 
indicate in the MEMO area – LIONS DAY 2020.   

Promote this in your community as part of the Lions Clubs 
International Global Service Framework. 

Co-Chairman of the Event and District 5M7 Chairs:  Lions Bill & Marcia 
Guthrie, email us at:  bmguthrie9@q.com  or call us at: 763-786-8072 

                                       

THANK YOU!!       WE SERVE!! 

Dear Friend of FMSC,
 
Feed My Starving Children continues to closely monitor the ongoing COVID-19 outbreak and respond in step with the 
recommendations of federal and state authorities. As announced previously, we have taken the unprecedented step of 
pausing our normal meal packing activities at our permanent sites.
 
As of today, March 16, we are closing all packing sites through Sunday, April 12. This extends the previously announced 
3-day closure. All MobilePackT events scheduled for March 16 through April 12 remain postponed. This will give us addi-
tional time to evaluate our options and to monitor and adapt to the ever-evolving situation.
 
We recognize gravity of this situation for those who rely on FMSC meals and we lift up those children and their families in 
prayer. We ask for God's help and wisdom in this global health crisis.
 
What can you do to help?
 
Pray. We ask you to join us in prayer for the health of FMSC's volunteers, supporters, staff, partners and most importantly 
those who rely on FMSC meals.
 
Give. Please consider donating. We cannot pack meals right now, but you can help fund them so they can be packed at 
a later date. Give now »
 
Shop MarketPlace online.You can shop FMSC MarketPlaceT from wherever you are, and you'll support artisans while 
funding meals at the same time. Shop now »
 
As always, you can find the latest at fmsc.org/COVID-19 and if you have questions, please email us at info@fmsc.org.
 
We are grateful for your support to feed God's kids. We lift each of you and your families up in prayer.
 
God bless,

Your FMSC family

STAY TUNED FOR FURTHER DETAILS…BELOW IS AN UPDATE FROM FMSC
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LIONS DAY AT FMSC - MONDAY, APRIL 20, 2020  

Sign up now to be a part of the 2020 LIONS DAY at FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN!!  www.fmsc.org 

Click on Volunteer at the top of the page.  Click on Search Group.  Type in LIONS DAY   Choose the 
location from the list below and the time slot that you would like to volunteer.  Click on Join.  Either 
Log In (if you already have an account with FMSC or Create an Account).  To create an Account, all you 
need to do is put in your name, address, phone number, email and a password.  Once you are into the 
Join Group, just answer the questions and there will be a confirmation that you need to do and you 
are registered.  If you need any help with this OR want us to sign you up, please feel free to contact us 
– Co-Chairman of LIONS DAY – Lions Bill & Marcia Guthrie, #763-786-8072,  bmguthrie9@q.com 

CHANHASSEN – 18732 Lake Drive East, Chanhassen, 55317 

Lions contact person – GST (5M2) Lion Darlene Mondor – mondordarlene8@gmail.com 

                                          GST (5M5) Lion Bernie Braegelmann – Bernxie@aol.com 

Shift times and # of reserved spots – 9:30 AM – 11:30 AM -   70 -  Join Code V7L7OG 

                                                                  12:00 PM -    2:00 PM -   70  - Join Code PDPD3E  

                                                                     6:00 PM -   7:30 PM – 100  - Join Code GV4VPL 

COON RAPIDS – 401 – 93rd Avenue NW, Coon Rapids, 55433 

Lions contact person – (5M7) Lions Bill & Marcia Guthrie – bmguthrie9@q.com 

Shift times and # of reserved spots – 9:30 AM – 11:30 AM  -   70  -  Join Code WN8N3K 

                                                                   12:00 PM -   2:00 PM  -   70   - Join Code XXBXMP 

                                   LEOS  ONLY             2:30 PM -   4:30 PM – 140 

                                                                      6:00 PM – 7:30 PM  - 100  -   Join Code 9D5DPK 

EAGAN – 990 Lone Oak Road, Suite #136, Eagan, 55121 

Lions contact person – GST (5M 6) Lion Gina Detviler – gmdetviler@lions5m-6.org 

Shift times and # of reserved spots -   9:30 AM – 11:30 AM -  70   -  Join Code 2W4W24 

                                                                    12:00 PM -   2:00 PM  -  70   -  Join Code M2N23V 

                                                                      6:00 PM -    7:30 PM –100   -  Join Code B787G3 

 

WE SERVE!!  TURN HUNGER INTO HOPE WITH YOUR OWN TWO HANDS!! 
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MN Lions Childhood Cancer Foundation Report
Since our matching funds fundraising cam-
paign started, District 5M2 has raised over 
$21,000 toward our $100,000 goal!  With 
the match, that means our District has ac-

counted for over $63,000 to be donated to the University 
of Minnesota Masonic Children’s Hospital for research and 
services for survivors of childhood cancer and the continu-
ing health issues they face as they become adults.

Our goal of $100,000 has ALMOST been reached.  We do 
not expect any problem in reaching our goal by June 30!

Lion Sandy Schneider has resigned as a director of the MN 
Lions Childhood Cancer Foundation. I want to express my 
appreciation for her dedication to this important project 
– especially in selling out our lapel pins at the Midwinter 
Convention!  DGE Anna has found two wonderful people 
to represent 5M2 for next year!  (I also will step down at 
the end of June.)

Speaking of lapel pins, they have been reordered, but are 
manufactured in China!  The factory was shut down for at 
least a couple of weeks due to the Coronavirus outbreak.  
We understand that the factory is now running again, and 

the latest we have heard is delivery of the 
pins in early April.

Be sure to check out the Childhood Cancer 
Foundation Facebook page: https://www.
facebook.com/MN-Lions-Childhood-Can-
cer-Foundation-106271427419671/?modal=admin_todo_
tour  Let us know of any club activities involving childhood 
cancer, with photos, if you have them.  We’d love to 
include them on the FB page!

The Internal Revenue Service has received the Founda-
tion’s application for a 501(c)(3) designation.  We expect 
(read, hope) that a decision will be made before the end 
of 2020.  The University of Minnesota Foundation has 
provided a workaround - contact Tom for a memo on the 
proper procedure to make the donation and get credit 
toward your Lions donation.  

We are looking for comments and suggestions, so if you 
have any, please do not hesitate to contact either of us.

Lion Tom McCarthy				  
tpmcc0526@yahoo.com			   

PROTOCOL PLEASE!!!
The following is found in the 5M2 Protocol Manual (see 
the 5M2 website):  

“Protocol is an official expression of good manners.  The 
courtesy we show each other in our everyday lives affects 
our attitudes, our efforts, and in turn, how we view our-
selves as human beings.”

Good to remember and use during this difficult time!  Stay 
home, stay safe, and wash those hands!!

Lions Mary & Tom Ferleman
Protocol Co-Chairs

PUBLIC RELATIONS KITS
The district now has two Public Relations Kits available for clubs 
to use for special events and fundraisers. If your club would like 
to arrange to use a kit, please contact the following:
Northern Clubs:	 Lion Troy Feltmann
	 Lester Prairie, MN
	 troyfeltmann@gmail.com
	 C: 320-282-6520
Southern Clubs:	 Lions Mary & Tom Ferleman
	 Albert Lea, MN
	 tomar73@charter.net
	 R: 507-373-8702

gether we can do so much!   
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Viewing Forward
MN Lions Vision Foundation
Again our challenge to be nights of the Blind.   And this 
challenge was met superbly at Midwinter. Your financial 
commitment via Parade of Green totaled $16,015.00.   
Fantastic!   We are so grateful and proud of all that our 
clubs do to collect this sum.  Our mission is multi-fold 
(Gift of Sight, Research Department, Children’s Eye 
Clinic, Surgery Center, and Eyeglasses collection); the 
needs are great.  The Foundation truly appreciates all 
that can be given (so, remember to award your Helen 
Kellers!)

Also thanks to the very many of you who sorted the 
very large collection of eyewear and hearing aids on 
Saturday afternoon.  Many hands made the work fun!  
In an article soon, we will remind you of the sorting 
prep that can be done as you gather your treasures 
for the future.   Remember Christy and Mary can take 
your glasses throughout the year, balancing delivery to 
MLERC.

Also thanks to Gift of Sight for the wonderful seminar 

Minnesota Lions Hearing Foundation News
The 2020 9th Annual D Feet 
Walk is just 2 months away. 
Has your club registered yet? 
The event is held in 5M2 at 
the Mn Landscape Arbo-
retum. For a $25 donation 
to the MN Lions Hearing 
Foundation, you get free 

presented to us on Saturday morning.  What a trio 
of excellent speakers covering our history and future 
goals!  So much to be proud of.  Happy 60th Anniver-
sary, Lions Gift of Sight!

NEW TOPIC – Spring Tour is back.   Mark your calen-
dars for Saturday, May 16, 10:00 AM tour sponsored 
by MN Lions Vision Foundation and MN Lions Hearing 
Foundation and done via the service our UoM Depart-
ments. Lunch included for the nominal registration 
fee of $5.00.  A great way to learn more and also to 
introduce newer members of our service.  You have 
received invitations via mail so please consider the visit 
– so worth your time.

Lives are changed by every little something we so. 
Lions Christy and Mary are anxious to visit your clubs 
and share the passion of Lions’ original mission. As di-
rectors, we continue to View Forward.  Our past is great 
and our goals will continue to be met.   We are your 
directors ready to serve.  Give us a shout – maryspille@
gmail.com or christy1135@gmail.com. Together, “WE 
SERVE” continues.

admission to the Arboretum (normally $15 per person), 
lunch, hiking and touring the gardens, 3 mile drive, Bog 
Walk, exhibits, plus meeting Lions from all of Minnesota. A 
$100 club donation allows 4 walkers, a $1000 club dona-
tion gives your club 40 walkers plus your clubs name on 
the free t-shirt. I invite your families and friends for a day 
of fun and being at the Best Awarded Arboretum. District 
5M2 is a leader in clubs attending and the most attend-
ees. Can we do better in 2020? This is the MN Hearing 
Foundations largest fund raiser.

Thank you for your donations to the parade of Green. 
$12,165 was given to date from 62 clubs. 3 clubs did not 
participate at this date. Two Leo clubs also donated. Great 
job collecting Hearing Aids and bringing them to the Mid 
Winter. A total of 282 hearing aids were collected.

One of your trustees will visit your Zone meeting if pos-
sible. We are also available to visit your club and give up 
dates and some history of the Hearing Foundation.

Trustees:
Lion Marvin Grimm 1-952-448-9465
Lion Vern Breamer  1-507-525-3850

District 5M2 Spring Officer, Zone Chair  
Training and Cabinet Meeting (tentative) 

Sunday, May 17, 2020 
Bethany Lutheran College,  

700 Luther Dr, Mankato, MN 56001  
At this time we are making plans for our District 5M2 spring training per 
usual procedure.  We do have Bethany College reserved but have been 
put on notice by the college that the college may cancel events.  If that 
occurs, your district training team will have an alternate plan in place.  

Stay safe and watch for updates via email & on the District website. 
 

Schedule for the day 
1:00-1:30 pm:  Arrival and Registration 

1:30-2:30 pm: District Goals & North American Membership Initiative Q & A 
2:45-3:30 pm:  Breakout groups:  Club President, Secretary, Treasurer 

3:30 pm—*End of Officer Training* 
 

Break with light snacks 
 

4:00-5:00pm:  Zone Training & NAMI TEAM Training    
 

5:30-7:30 pm:  Cabinet Meeting  -  *Light meal and drinks will be provided* 
 

 



Page	 April 2020	   5M2 Lions’ News10

Journey for Service
To Be Rescheduled

Greetings fellow Lions,
 
Covid 19 has changed how we conduct our businesses and our personal 
lives but is not the end of the world. We will survive. At this time it will  not 
be possible to conduct the Journey For Service. District Governor Brian and 
I would like to reschedule this important tradition to a later date to be deter-
mined. Watch for updates.
 
Stay healthy and Thank you,
PDG Mike Vos
Journey for Service
mike@vosconstruction.com
(507)381-3752
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Military Family Retreats
at no cost to Veterans

For More InForMatIon go to
www.ProjectnewHoPe.net

“At Project New Hope, we are
driven by our mission - to provide 
education, training and skills
necessary to manage their lives
after wartime service.”

MAY 29-31
Audubon Center near Sandstone, MN

SEPTEMBER 25-27
Ironwood Springs Ranch near Stewartville, MN

DECEMBER 4-6
Inspiration Point near Clitherall, MN

2020
MInnesota

retreats

 

THANK YOU!!! your donations from the Parade of Green will sponsor 19 families to a Project New Hope 
retreat.  Lion Darlene Wondra 

THANK YOU!!! your donations from the Parade of Green 
will sponsor 19 families to a Project New Hope retreat.
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SAVE THE DATE
Saturday, September 26th, 2020

The Waconia Lions Club is
Celebrating their

75th
WWaaccoonniiaa  LLiioonnss  AAnnnniivveerrssaarryy

75 years of supporting

the Waconia Community

Social Hour, Dinner and Program

Formal Invitation to Follow in July

Sovereign Winery - Waconia

Contacts:

Ricky Wagener

612-701-0346  • rrwags@embarqmail.com

12

Lions International Youth Exchange 
Camp Spicer

We regret to inform you that the Youth 
Camps and Exchange program has been 

cancelled for the 2020 summer.

Thank you all for your support…we will 
be back next summer with another ex-

cellent opportunity to host students from 
around the world.
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LLiioonnss  BBrruunncchh  
  

Sunday, April 26, 2020 
10 am to 1 pm 

New Auburn Community Center 
 

Serving Scrambled Eggs with Ham & Cheese 
Hash Browns, Homemade muffins 

Coffee, Juice & Milk 
 

Adults $8.00 
Children 10 & under $6.00 

5 & under free 
 

NNeeww  AAuubbuurrnn  LLiioonnss  
All proceeds Go To Community Projects 

A
2
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5
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HAVE  FUN!
While helping us 

support your
 

community!

Mayer Community Center
413 Bluejay Ave N, Mayer, MN  55360

5:30 PM - Food Service 7:00 PM - First Bingo Game

20 Games for only $ 10
Play a 21st game if you donate $5 or bring at least 

4 non-perishable food items for the local food shelf!

Door Prizes

Food

Yeti Cooler Raffle

Coach Purse 
Raffle

Meat Raffle

Cash Bar

50/50 Raffle

Spaghetti Feed
Henderson Lions Club

Henderson Community Building

Sunday, April 26, 2020
4:00-7:00 p.m.

Adults   $9.00
Children 5-10  $5.00
Under 5    free

Proceeds to be 
used for 

      Henderson 
   Lions projects
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Saturday, May 2   9:00am - 4:00pm

Louis Hall (Fire Hall)
110 Louis St. W, Cologne, MN  55322

Pillowcase Sew-a-thonPR
OJE

CT

Pillowcase

Sponsored by the Cologne Lions Club
with support from the Lions Clubs of Dist. 5M2

Bring your sewing machine, regular or serger, and white thread
Fabric will be cut and ready for stitching
Don’t know how to sew?  That’s OK!  We’ll have jobs for you too!!

Join us in sewing pillowcases for pediatric patients 
of the MN Lions Children’s Eye Clinic and MN Lions 
Hearing and ENT Clinic.  These pillowcases will be 

included in care packages for each child to take home 
as a source of comfort after their procedures.

A light lunch and water will be provided

 

 

Waterville Lions 
Pancake and Sausage 

Breakfast 
((SSeerrvviinngg  tthhee  TThhiirrdd  SSuunnddaayy  ooff  eeaacchh  MMoonntthh))  

MMaayy    1177tthh  
JJuunnee  2211sstt  

JJuullyy  1199tthh  
AAuugguusstt  1166tthh  

SSeepptteemmbbeerr  2200tthh  
  SSeerrvviinngg    

88::0000  aamm  ttiill  1122::0000  nnoooonn  

The Village in Waterville 
205 N 1st St 

Waterville MN 56096 

Goodwill donation appreciated 

2020 dates 


